
 
 
 
 
 

April 18th 2014 
 

Mr. Michael Rosauer 
CUP Environmental Project Manager 
c/o Environmantal Science Associates 
550 Kearny Street, Suite 800 
San Francisco CA 94108 
 
Re: Moorpark-Newbury Project Notice of Preparation 
 
Dear Mr. Rosauer, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Santa Rosa Valley Municipal Advisory Council. 
 
Thank you for the recent Educational Workshop and Scoping meeting that was held in 
Santa Rosa Valley concerning the proposed Moorpark-Newbury 66 kv Subtransmission 
Line Project. 
 
The EIR for this project must include all work that has been already completed before the 
CPUC required this EIR.   Work already completed on this project has already created 
visual impacts and has destroyed agricultural assets.   No doubt there have already been 
other environmental impacts.  Only by studying this project from its inception can the 
cumulative impact of this project be properly analysed. 
 
It is our understanding that CEQA does not allow the division of a project into smaller 
projects that would thereby limit the cumulative impacts and/or the scope of the analysis.   
In this case, the current proposed EIR not only breaks the total project into smaller projects 
but also chooses to totally ignore the already completed project.    
 
Please add our chairperson, Rosemary Allison, to your contact list for this EIR at the e-mail 
address in the letterhead. 

  
 Sincerely, 

 
Mark Burley,  
SRV MAC member 
 
CC: Ventura County Supervisor Linda Parks  
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